BERNARD T. O'NEILL, MEMBER 29<sup>™</sup> LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT B-8 MAIN CAPITOL PO BOX 202029 HARRISBURG, PA 17120-2029 (717) 705-7170 E-mail: boneill@pahousegop.com

Website: www.reponeill.com

SUITE 105 755 YORK ROAD WARMINSTER, PA 18974 (215) 441-2624

PO BOX 1290 BUCKINGHAM, PA 18912 (215) 794-1055



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA HARRISBURG

## COMMITTEES

EDUCATION
MINORITY SUB-COMMITTEE
CHAIRMAN ON BASIC EDUCATION
JUDICIARY
LABOR RELATIONS
PROFESSIONAL LICENSURE

## **APPOINTMENTS**

DEPUTY WHIP EDUCATION & JOB TRAINING TASKFORCE VIRTUAL HIGH SCHOOL TASKFORCE

## MEMORANDUM

To:

All House Members

From:

Representative Bernie O'Neill

Date:

January 11, 2011

Subject:

Rehiring Practices of Veterans (Previous 1238)

I plan to re-introduce legislation that will repeal an outdated Pennsylvania statute. Act 215 of 1945 pertains to the rehiring practices of veterans who were policemen, firemen or park guards in a city of the first class prior to entering into military service during a present hostility.

Title 51 (Military Affairs) of the Pennsylvania Consolidated Statutes, Chapter 73 (Military Leave of Absence) contains more comprehensive language with regards to the rehiring practices and re-employment protections of individuals who return from military service. In addition to the protections contained in Pennsylvania Statutes; the Federal Government has also enacted numerous pieces of legislation aimed at protecting individuals who are called to duty, enlist or are drafted into the military during a period of hostility.

It is my belief that the language contained in Act 215 of 1945 is no longer needed since there are other updated and more comprehensive laws which ensure that our individuals returning from military service are able to return to the positions in which they were employed prior to their service.

If you would like to co-sponsor this legislation, please contact Connie McClure in my Harrisburg office at 705-7170 or by e-mailing <a href="mailto:criteria.com">criteria.com</a>.

Thank you for your consideration and support of this very important piece of legislation.